Rochester Aero Model Society Meeting on August 8, 2017

Site – RAMS Field

Attendees

Marv Sawyer, Dave Just, Steve Brown, Eric Van Norman, Jeremy Palbicki, Roger Baker, Jim Nordly, Bob Vaughn

Old Business

- Dave Just reported on the Quad Copter Day held on July 29. There weren't a lot of people there but those who participated enjoyed it. Two pilots were sidelined early due to an equipment problem and a physical problem. Several other pilots from the Twin Cities cancelled to attend a similar event elsewhere that materialized at the last minute and was sanctioned so that they could collect points toward qualification for championship events. Ryan Kuisle's mother made decorations for the gates which were reported to be excellent.

Treasurer's Report

- Steve Brown discussed the financial status as of August 1, 2017. All of our accounts are in good standing.

New Business

- Nominations were made for the officers for the next year which begins on October 1, 2017. The current slate of officers were nominated. They are President Marv Sawyer, Vice President Dave Just, Treasurer Steve Brown and Safety Officer Mike Norrie. All of them said that they were willing to serve another term. The election will be held at the next meeting.
- There was a suggestion that the tree branches at the corner onto our driveway are getting too low. Mary Sawyer said that he would bring a pole saw the next time he comes to the field to correct the situation.
- Bob Vaughn joined the RAMS at the meeting. Welcome, Bob.

Next Meeting

- The next meeting will be Tuesday, September 5, 2017, at the field at 7:00 PM weather permitting.